
Find out how our Fostering Families Program is helping teens in foster care
 See details on page 4

VOICE

Summer 2021



 

Irene K. Rickus, MS, LMHC 
President/CEO

During these summer months, 
I am reminded of the joys of 
my childhood. Sadly, children 
in foster care do not have the 
opportunity to create these 
precious memories.

Each day in Hillsborough County, 
four children will be removed 
from their family homes due 
to child abuse, neglect, or 
abandonment. Our Kids Village 
and Adolescents in Motherhood 
programs provide a nurturing 
environment that give children 
the chance to restore their 
childhoods. 

Thanks to supporters like you, 
the boys and girls in our care are 
enjoying their summer vacation 
with the Murphey Games, trips 
to the skating rink, zoo, and 
museum. (see page 11)

As a community, we can be 
proud of all we have achieved in 
this post-pandemic world. To all 
of you who donate, volunteer, 
and attend our events, it is your 
support that enables us to take 
on the challenges of building 
healthy families and stronger 
communities. 

From my heart, to yours, thank 
you for continuing to improve 
lives and change life stories.
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When you take the small step of naming the Children's Home 
Network as the Payable on Death (POD) or Transfer on Death (TOD) 

beneficiary of your investment, checking or savings account, you help 
us continue our important work of improving lives and changing life 
stories.  A gift like this won't affect your lifestyle and it will make a 

tremendous impact on the boys and girls we serve. 

To learn more about how you can make a difference today, please contact 
Frank Massaro at (813) 864-1535 or fmassaro@childrenshomenetwork.org

Small Effort. Big Difference.
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September 17th, 2021

7:00 PM - 10:00 PM

Bryan Glazer Family JCC | 522 N. Howard Ave, Tampa, FL 33606

A Night to Remember  

Are you ready to party for a purpose?! You’re invited to the Children’s Home Network’s 
event, A Night to Remember. Together, we will help heal the hearts of abused, neglected, 
and abandoned children, and support thousands of local families in need. For questions 

and sponsorship opportunities, please contact Lauren Ruiz by email at 
 lruiz@childrenshomenetwork.org or by calling (813) 864-1537.

70's Inferno70's Inferno

FeaturtingFeaturting
Delicious Food

Open Bar 
Awards for best dance moves 

Awards for best costume
Music from Tampa Bay legends, 

The Black Honkeys
...and more!

childrenshomenetwork.org/ntr2021
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With your help, the Children’s Home Network is dedicated to 
improving lives and changing life stories of the children and families 
we serve. Unfortunately, statistics reveal that for teens in foster care, 
the future is more likely to include arrests and incarceration. The 
Children’s Home Network together with a group of foster families strive 
to overcome and defy this unfortunate outcome for all of the children 
in our care.

17-year-old Adam never knew stability, safety, or consistent parenting 
throughout his life. He never met his father, and his mother struggled 
with chronic depression, PTSD, drug addiction and suspected 
involvement in prostitution. Adam’s mother was sexually traumatized 
and turned to substance abuse to numb her pain and avoid confronting 
her painful past. Unable to care for her son, Adam was placed in foster 
care and was eventually adopted by a family member.

Sadly, chaos continued in Adam’s life, and he came back into care as a young teen when his adoptive family 
abandoned him.  It was learned that during his time with this caregiver, Adam was sexually molested, adding to 
the trauma he had already experienced. Trying to manage the abandonment and trauma he experienced was 
overwhelming and Adam’s behaviors and mental health quickly deteriorated. 

Adjustment to foster care and the structure of family was difficult for Adam and he challenged his caregivers often.  
Fortunately, when he was 15, Adam was placed into the care of Mr. Davis, a Children’s Home Network specialized 
therapeutic foster parent. Mr. Davis became licensed as a foster parent with the motivation and commitment to care 
for teen males, specifically those who struggled with identity, abandonment and self-acceptance. Mr. Davis' desire 
has always been to empower young men to recognize their self-worth and value. CHN and Mr. Davis, advocated 
relentlessly to obtain the tools and resources Adam needed to heal from his traumatic past. Mr. Davis began to 
see Adam evolve. With the support of CHN, Mr. Davis did not see the negative but the opportunity. He was not 
discouraged by Adam’s past, but saw the potential in a young man that others would have considered hopeless.  

Once placed into Mr. Davis’ care, Adam finally seemed to relax and eventually connect with his foster dad.  Adam 
did not trust others and still carried all the emotional wounds from his childhood, but he did allow himself to feel 
at home in his foster father’s care. Unfortunately, Adam did have additional behavioral issues that needed to be 
addressed, but, Mr. Davis did not give up on him. He continued to advocate for Adam and pushed for him to receive 
intense and specialized treatment he needed to heal.  For the next year while Adam resided in a treatment program, 
Mr. Davis remained in contact with Adam and participated in family therapy, soon becoming the father that Adam 
never had. With the critical support and encouragement of a safe ‘parent’, Adam was willing to participate in his 
treatment and he successfully completed the program.  

Adam and Mr. Davis created such a special bond that they recently became a forever family by way of adoption. 
Adam is now a star student and in the gifted program. Looking to his future, Adam is taking pre-medical courses as 
an elective in school and enjoys playing basketball where his father can be found cheering him on at the sidelines.  

Prior to this, Adam was destined to become another tragic statistic. Fortunately, because of donors like you, he was 
able to overcome the odds and with love and support from his foster dad and the Children's Home Network, he is 
thriving. The future looks bright for Adam, and we couldn’t be happier!

A Special Bond 
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THANK YOU 

Mosaic
Caspers Company

Tampa Bay Sporting Clays
Flammer Ford
Time on Target

Clark Hunt Construction
Arry's Roofing

Reeves Import Motorcars
Farmore Marketing
Stahl & Associates
Alltrust Insurance

Roof Smith
Bass Pro

Painters on Demand
Pool Troopers

OAI
Adver-T

The 27th Annual General Schwarzkopf Memorial Sporting Clays Classic 
was a success! Congratulations to Team Hermes for taking first place! We 
are so grateful for volunteers from Aetna, and the Wharton High School 

ROTC color guard for presenting the colors.

A HUGE thank you to our presenting sponsor, Absolutely Amazing 
Refinishing, Inc., and to the sponsors listed below for making this another 

incredible event supporting the children and families we serve. 

THANK YOU EVENT SPONSORS
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The 39th Annual Children's Home Network 

Golf Classic & Auction 
November 8th, 2021

Beginning at 10:30 am
	 Registration: 10:30 am	 Lunch: 11:00 am	 Shotgun Start: 12:00 pm	

Carollwood Country Club
13903 Clubhouse Dr, Tampa, FL, 33618

Join us for our 39th Annual Golf Classic benefitting the children and families we serve. This fun and 
festive event is one of the longest-running golf tournaments in the Tampa Bay area and has raised 
nearly $3.5 million since its inception. Golfers are provided complimentary range balls, golfer gifts, 
gourmet food, on-course beverages, and an awards ceremony. All are welcome to participate in an 

online auction that will lead up to the event.

Visit the link below for more information and sponsorship opportunities.

childrenshomenetwork.org/golf
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Sibling Love  

9-year-old Renee, and her 10-year-old brother, Chase, have always been close. They enjoy playing board games and 
love pepperoni pizza. Since they were little, they have relied on each other for safety and comfort. This bond was 
inevitable due to their tragic childhood. 

Raised in a single-parent household, finances were tight and basic amenities were hard to come by. Their mother 
also struggled with a drug addiction and was often absent, leaving Renee and Chase to care for themselves. Although 
she loved her children, she was unable to properly care for them.

In January of 2018, the siblings were removed from their home and were admitted to the Kids Village program at the 
Children’s Home Network. Terrified of being separated, Renee and Chase begged to stay together. Our intake team 
reassured them that they would not be separated. Thanks to supporters like you, they immediately began receiving 
the therapeutic treatment they needed to heal.

As the siblings began adjusting to their new environment on campus, the Childrens' Home Network was notified that 
Renee and Chase had a older brother, Derek. Although he was an adult and was interested in caring for them, it was 
not feasible due to his housing and financial situation. 

In the summer of 2020, Lacey, a CHN Kinship Family Finding Specialist, reconnected with Derek to see if he had 
any relatives that could be a possible placement for his younger siblings. Derek, now older, was eager to help. His 
financial and living situation had changed, and he was willing to do whatever it took to get his brother and sister out 
of foster care.

For weeks, Lacey, Derek, and a case management team worked together to ensure this would be the best placement 
for Renee and Chase. After thorough evaluations, background checks, weekend and overnight visits, all three siblings 
were placed together on May 28th, 2021! Derek continues to work closely with the Kinship team for support and 
connection to resources. Thanks to the generosity of donors like you, and CHN’s Kids Village and Kinship programs, 
this family is on the path to a long and fulfilled future. 

Are you a grandparent, aunt, uncle or other family member raising a relative's child?
We can help! Call the Kinship intake line at 1 (888) 920-8761 or visit www.childrenshomenetwork.org/kinship for 
more information. 
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 Thank you to our friends at Nationwide Title Clearing, 
who gifted CHN with 60 duffel bags stuffed with essential 

items for the families in our Kinship program. 
We appreciate their kindness!

Children's Home       Network Spotlight

The kindergartners at Primrose School of Carrollwood 
gifted the Children's Home Network $500 from their Spring 
Fling Fundraiser. Thank you, Sandy Deng (pictured on the 
far right) and the entire Primrose school for continuously 

supporting the children and families we serve! 

 We are so grateful to 
our friends at the Bay Area 
Apartment Association for 
their continued support! 
Last month they provided 
laundry baskets full of 
much-needed personal care 
items, and we appreciate 
everything they do for us!

Our generous friends at the Ciccio Restaurant 
Group presented the Children's Home Network with a 
gift of $3,470 from their holiday fundraiser in December. 
Thank you CRG for being an amazing community 
partner! We appreciate their continuous support over 
the past 5 years through donation drives, providing food 
for our Holiday Open House, and more. This handmade 
butterfly plaque created by the children is a token of 
our appreciation for their support in improving lives and 

changing life stories.

JPMorgan Chase 
graciously gifted $3,000 
to the Children's Home 
Network in February. We 
appreciate their continuous 
generosity in supporting our 
mission of improving lives, 
and changing life stories. 
Thank you, JPMorgan Chase 
for all that you do for the 

children in our care. 

Chase 
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Children's Home       Network Spotlight

Our friends at The Honorable Order of the Blue Goose, Florida 
Pond surprised us with a check for $1,500 at their 2017 

Venetian Masquerade Charity Ball. 
Thank you so much for your support!

Thank you to our friends at Suncoast Credit Union for donating 
much needed art supplies that will be used to enhance summer 

time art related projects on campus. 

In honor of Martin Luther King, Jr. 
Day, the Steinbrenner High School's Men’s 
Basketabll Team was inspired by Myles, a 
teammate to give back to the Children's Home 
Network. After learning that the boys and girls 
who are residing on campus are not able to 
participate in external extracurricular activities 
due to COVID-19, Myles created a unique way 
to bring fun to them - virtually. Before the team 
competed in an MLK Basketball tournament, 
the team made a “training” video that included 
basketball drills and tips. Myles and his mom 
also delivered 10 basketballs as gifts for the 

kids to use while watching the video.

Thank you, Myles, and the Steinbrenner’s 
Men’s Basketball Team for your creativity 

and thoughtfulness!

The Mike Evans Family Foundation launched a campaign 
during the NFL playoffs called Catch For Kids. For each yard Mike 
was credited with during the Buccaneers games, he would donate 
one personal care item to a child in need. For each touchdown he 
received, he’d donate a total of 13 more items. During the Super 
Bowl, Mike secured 204 receiving yards and two touchdowns in 
the postseason (and a Super Bowl win!) His foundation chose the 
Children’s Home Network as the beneficiary of this campaign. 
230 items were donated to the children in our care. We are so 

appreciative for Mike and his foundation’s support! 

Ramey & Kampf, P.A. 
generously donated "Fun 
in the Sun" items for the 
boys and girls living on 

campus in the Kids Village 
and AIM programs. The pool 

toys, outdoor games, and 
sunscreen are being put 

to good use this summer! 
Thank you, friends.

Thank you to Adver-T for 
being the official t-shirt 

sponsor of CHN!

Thank you Community 
Foundation of Tampa Bay 

for supporting the children 
and families we serve. 

We are so grateful to be 
one of the community 
partners in Hillsborough 
County that benefit 
from The Junior League 
of Tampa ’s Alliance for 
Period Supplies Program

and a recipient of diapers for our 
Adolescents in Motherhood Program. 
Thank you, JLT, for keeping the babies in 
our care dry, and giving the girls and teens 
in our care the confidence they need to live 

dignified and productive lives!
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The first day of school is August 10th! 

Supplies for Success!
It takes a lot to get our children ready for school. 

Will you help?
 

Scan the QR code to the left using your 
smartphone, or visit tgt.gifts/chnbacktoschool

Thank you for your support!
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Please consider giving a gift through our Target wish list. 
School Starts on August 10th!



Summer Fun! 

Our friends at The Honorable Order of the Blue Goose, Florida 
Pond surprised us with a check for $1,500 at their 2017 

Venetian Masquerade Charity Ball. 
Thank you so much for your support!

The youth residing in 
Kids Village and Adolescents 
in Motherhood programs 
enjoyed a fun day at the 
Tampa Bay Grand Prix. For 
many of the boys and girls, 
this was their first time 
riding in a go-cart and they 
loved it! Smiles were shared 
all around, and a second trip 
has already been scheduled. 

The Murphey Games opening 
ceremony kicked off on May 29th and the 
fun is in full swing! Boys and girls living on 
campus are competing in a variety of sports 
activities that promote self-confidence, 
commitment, and teamwork. This annual 
tradition promotes the “Courage to Try,” 

and healthy competition.

This fun summer event began with a parade 
that was lined with unique banners created 
by kids living in each cottage. Due to 
COVID-19 restrictions, the Fire Department 
and Police Department were not able to 
participate this year. However, thanks to a 
staff member, a local car club joined us! The 
youth enjoyed looking and learning about 
different vehicles. The ceremony included 
the lighting of the Murphey Awards torch 
and the two winners of the “Courage to Try” 
essays shared their work with the crowd. 
The day ended with water balloons, bouncy 
house fun, and smiles all around. A special 
thank you to Adver-T Screen Printing for the 
awesome t-shirts and Hooters for catering a 

delicious wing and tater-tot lunch!

Our friends at The Honorable Order of the Blue Goose, Florida 
Pond surprised us with a check for $1,500 at their 2017 

Venetian Masquerade Charity Ball. 
Thank you so much for your support!

One of the highlights for the children residing on campus in 
our Kids Village and Adolescents in Motherhood programs is the 
summer trips. Recently, boys and girls visited Big Cat Habitat & Gulf 
Coast Sanctuary, a sanctuary for exotic cats and other wild species in 
Sarasota. Youth enjoyed touring the facility, learning about different cat 
species and how to help protect them. They even encountered a large 

brown bear up close!

Our friends at The Honorable Order of the Blue Goose, Florida 
Pond surprised us with a check for $1,500 at their 2017 

Venetian Masquerade Charity Ball. 

This has been such a fun-filled summer for the children residing 
on campus. Other fun outings include visiting a local skating rink, the 
St. Pete Pride celebration, the Tampa Museum of Art, and local farms.

*Children's faces have been blurred for their protection. 
11



Homework Helpers Are Needed!

www.childrenshomenetwork.org/donate-in-kind-items

Community Partner Events
Are you part of an organization, club, or business 
that would like to host an event to benefit CHN?   
You can host your own event by raising funds and/
or collecting items that will benefit the boys and girls 
in the Kids Village and Adolescents in Motherhood 
Programs. Community Partners are an asset to our 
organization, and we appreciate everyone who rolls 

up their sleeves to help our kids and families.

www.childrenshomenetwork.org/host-an-event

body hygiene

On-Going Needs
The Kids Village residential campus is in 
constant need of the everyday items used 
by both the youth and staff. From personal 
care needs to items for the cottages, there 
is a wide variety of items on our Amazon 
wish lists. Please visit our website listed 

below to view the lists and donate today.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! .

www.childrenshomenetwork.org/donate-in-kind-items

With the start of the school year right around the corner, we 
are looking for dedicated volunteers to help our campus youth 
with their homework after school. Homework Helpers must be 
at least 18 years old and must be able to volunteer one-weekday 
afternoon/evening each week on a regular basis. If you are 
interested in making a positive impact in the lives of our kids, 
please email Lauren Ruiz at Lruiz@childrenshomenetwork.org. 

(Background screening may be required.)

INDIVIDUALS
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January 1, 2021 - June 30, 2021

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey B. Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. Gold
Mr. Gregory M. Albers
Ms. Karen Alsept
Mr. and Mrs. Liben M. Amedie
Mr. Donald E. Anderson
Anonymous Donors
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Austin
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Bardin, Sr., Clu, Ch, 
FC
Mr. and Mrs. Mark A. Barrett
Mr. and Mrs. Randolph J. Barthle
Mr. Ed Bass
Mr. William D. Besselieu
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Blair
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Bohannan
Dr. and Mrs. James R. Boone, Ph.D.
Mr. Richard E. Bosley
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Bradley
Ms. Dot Bremer
Ms. Pranee W. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. James Buck
Ms. Melissa K. Buhler
Mr. and Mrs. Fred B. Bullard, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Burke
Mr. James R. Carner
Mrs. Linda P. Carroll
Mrs. Monique M. Chambliss
Ms. Doris Chiclana
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Coleman
Mr. Rafael Collado
Mr. and Mrs. Todd D. Collier
Ms. Stephanie Colson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Conigliaro
Mr. Robert H. Craparo
Mr. Bruce Crawford
Mr. Peter Crayton
Mr. and Mrs. Garold F. Crayton, III
Mrs. Maria M. Cullen
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Danco
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde M. Davis
Mr. Michael Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Dawes
Ms. Kristin Degina
Dr. Frank Delgado
Ms. Deborah Diner
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Dodge
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony A. Dogali
Mr. and Mrs. David Dougherty
Mr. Austin Douglas
Ms. Gwen V. Drapela
Mr. and Mrs. Trenton Eilers

Mr. and Mrs. David Eischeid
Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. English
Mr. John Faulkner
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Fischetti
CWO4 Clyde L. Fisher, USMC Ret.
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Flory
Ms. Eleanor M. Franzese
Ms. Susan L. Fraser
Mrs. Tara Geise
Mr. Andrew Gerth
Mr. Mark Giardina
Mr. William Gifford
Mr. Don P. Graham
Mr. Dominick J. Grassi and Ms. Sarah 
Phinney
Mrs. Jacqueline D. Graziano
Mr. Roger Hall, Jr.
Mr. Robert Hamilton
Mr. Rick J. Hampton
Mr. Jeremy Harbig
Mr. and Mrs. Christian Hardesty
Mr. and Mrs. Felix Haynes
Mr. and Mrs. Justin Helms
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Henne
Mr. Nathan L. Henry
Mr. Richard Hermes
Ms. Amy M. Hernandez
Mr. and Mrs. Brent Hill
Mrs. Sally S. Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Walter B. Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Rudolph A. Hopf, II
Ms. Virginia F. Howie
Mr. and Mrs. Warren C. Hunt, III
Drs. William R. and Sally A. 
Hutchinson
Mr. and Mrs. Frank P. Ingrassia
Mr. and Mrs. Roger W. Jaynes
Mr. and Mrs. John Jennings
Mr. Doug E. Johnson
Mr. Richard Jones
Mr. Chester Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. Jurek
Mr. and Mrs. David Jurek, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Neal Kaiser
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel C. Kane
Ms. Robin L. Katz
Mr. Chris Kavala
Officer Charles Kavunedus
Mr. Luke D. Kendall
Ms. Caitlin Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Kennedy
Ms. Anna M. King

Mr. Eric Kopp
Mrs. Sue Ann Korsberg
Mr. Tom Kosowski
Mr. and Mrs. Pete Krull
Ms. Kristin Kuhns
Mr. Jean A. Lamb
Mr. and Mrs. Bennie Lazzara, Jr.
Ms. Nina Leal
Ms. Jennifer Ledford
Mr. and Mrs. Tylor Lenzmeier
Mr. Jeremy Lincoln
Mr. Tim Love
Mrs. Joan B. Lund and Mr. Eugene T. 
Pizzo
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Lynch
Dr. and Mrs. Michael S. Maher, 
M.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Alastair D. Main
Mr. Sean Marler
Mr. and Mrs. Frank L. Massaro, Jr.
Mr. Evan McCluan
Mr. and Mrs. James McCulloch
Mr. Chris McDonald
Mr. and Mrs. Brian McMurry
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Meade
Mr. and Mrs. Donald L. Mellow
Mrs. Phyllis Miller
Ms. Tara Mitchell
Mr. and Mrs. James Moreland
Mr. and Mrs. William T. Morgan, III
Mr. John E. Mungenast
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Murman
The Honorable Sandra L. Murman
Ms. Wilma M. Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Neatherly
Mr. Leslie L. Neumeister
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Newhart
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Newman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Newman
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Nichols
Mr. and Mrs. James O'Dell
Mr. and Mrs. Dave O'Donnell
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Ober, Jr.
Mr. Walter Oles
Mr. and Mrs. Shane P. O'Neil
Mr. Gerald S. Payne
Mr. and Mrs. David Pelletz
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Peterson
Ms. Wendy Pisula
Ms. Alicia Pisula
Mr. Michael Ploeger
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Ramirez

INDIVIDUALS

THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS, FRIENDS & SUPPORTERS | DONATIONS OF $100 OR MORE
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Alltrust Insurance
AmazonSmile
Arry's Roofing Services, Inc.
Atrox Partners, PPLC
Bank of America Employee Giving 
Campaign
Bank of America Matching Gifts 
Program
Barrington Hills Quilters Guild
Bay Area Apartment Association
Bell & Associatess Business 
Consultants
Blackbaud, Inc.
Bounce House of Tampa, LLC
Campaign Against Human Trafficking 
Southshore, Inc.
Capstone Credit & Collections, LLC
Caspers Company
Centene Management Company, 
LLC
Charities Aid Foundation of 
America
Coastal Orthopedics
Collection Services Management, 
Inc.
Commercial Broke
Community Foundation for Northeast 
Georgia
Community Foundation of Tampa 
Bay
Creative Design Construction
Creative Outdoor Advertising
Design Collaborative
Dow Arms Room
Ed Morse Cadillac
Facebook Payments, Inc.
Farmore Marketing, Inc.
Fourqurean Well Drilling
Frances & Sam Fielding 
Foundation
Gaylord Palms
Hensel Phelps Construction
Home Depot Corporate Office
Iglesia Bautista Bethel Church
JPMorgan Chase & Co.
JPMorgan Chase Foundation
Junior League of Tampa
JustGive
Katie Golden Foundation
Keller Williams New Tampa
Key Lime Real Estate Inc.
Lanza Family Foundation

Local Support Services
Manny and Ruthy Cohen 
Foundation
McNichols Company
Metlife - Computershare
Mortgage Bankers Association of Tampa 
Bay
National Christian Foundation Tampa 
Bay
Painters on Demand
Primrose School of Carrollwood
Reeves Import Motorcars, Inc.
RoofSmith of Tampa Bay, Inc
Saunders Foundation
St. Stefanos Greek Orthodox
St. Timothy Catholic Church
Stahl & Associates Insurance
Tampa Bay Business Builders
Tampa Bay Sporting Clays
Tegna Foundation
The Benevity Community Impact 
Fund
The Heart Gallery
The Mosaic Company
Travelers
Truist, Inc.
Trust of Mary Wilder-Wiggins
United Way For Southeastern 
Michigan
United Way of Greater Atlanta
United Way Of Greater Philadelphia and 
Southern New Jersey
United Way of Metropolitan 
Dallas
United Way Suncoast
Wal-Mart Foundation
Wetherington Hamilton, P.A.
WiLD94.1
YourCause, LLC

ENTITIES
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT

Ms. Melinda Ramsey
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Reagan
Mr. and Mrs. Exael Reyes Medina
Mr. and Mrs. Martin W. Rickus
Mr. Chris and Dr. Margaret Rinker
Mr. Earl Rollins and Ms. Susan Truesdale
Ms. Johana Romo
Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Rondeau
Mr. Justin Rose
Ms. Irma Ruiz
Ms. Iris G. Santiago
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce E. Savage
Mr. and Mrs. Skip Schaer 
Mr. and Mrs. Karl M. Schmitz, III
Mrs. Brenda H Schwarzkopf
Mr. and Mrs. Brian E. Sebes
Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Sherwin
Mr. Roger M. Shortill
Ms. Kristen Sismilich
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Sjoblom
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Skillman
Mr. Sam Smathers
Ms. Annie Smelt
Dr. and Mrs. Earl A. Smith, M.D.
Mr. Nemiah Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Spencer
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Spielberger
Mr. and Mrs. Howard M. Stanley
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Strickler
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Sumner, Sr.
Mr. Roland Sweeting, Jr.
Ms. Usha Tatipamula
Mr. and Mrs. Benny J. Tavana
Mr. and Mrs. Preston Trigg
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Turner
Mrs. Betty L. Valenti
Dr. and Mrs. Nicolas Valenti
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Van Stronder
Col. John Vento
Mr. Kenneth Wachman
Mr. Scott Wall
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Walsh, CPA
The Honorable Samantha L. Ward
and Mr. Al N. Suarez
Ms. Jennifer Weis
Mr. and Mrs. Otto Weitzenkorn
Mr. Daniel S. Willard
Mr. Jeffrey Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Wisdo
Mr. Jamie Wymer
Ms. Jane E. Young

14



Our friends at The Honorable Order of the Blue Goose, Florida 
Pond surprised us with a check for $1,500 at their 2017 

Venetian Masquerade Charity Ball. 

IN HONOR OF 
My Best Friend Betty Tjader
by Ms. Betty L. Valenti

David DeMaio's Birthday
by Mr. and Mrs. James O'Dell

Irene K. Rickus for her commitment to 
children and our community
by Ms. Melinda Ramsey

Our God
by Ms. Usha Tatipamula

Rhea Levin's Birthday
by Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. 
Gold

50th Wedding Anniversary of 
Mr. and Mrs. Ron L. Weaver
by Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. 
Gold

MEMORIAL GIFTS
Dada Andrews Pittman
by Mr. and Mrs. James A. Murman

Dan Bellinger
by Mr. and Mrs. John H. Boyet

Dennis J. Barrett
by Mr. and Mrs. Karl M. Schmitz, III
by Mr. and Mrs. Frank Massaro
by Mr. and Mrs. Martin W. Rickus

Donna Sue Poynter
by Ms. Deborah Diner

Douglas A. Wright
by Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. Gold

Esther Seaman
by Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Thomas 

James A. Smith
by American Legion Auxiliary #147

James Urbanski
by Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. Gold

Jay Barbree
by Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. Gold

John Piantanida
by Mrs. Linda P. Carroll

Laura "Jill" Hobbs
by Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. Gold

Laurie McConnell
by Mr. and Mrs. D. Christianson
by Mr. and Mrs. Karl M. Schmitz, III

Lillian Z. Piantanida
by Mrs. Linda P. Carroll

Loren Rhoads, Sr.
by Mrs. Betty L. Valenti

Loretta Salario
by Mr. and Mrs. John H. Boyet

Michael J. Freedman
by Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. Gold

Patricia Hoyt
by Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. Gold

Robert Annis
by Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. Gold

Robert Byrd
by Ms. Jody Heath

Shirley A. Besselieu
by Mr. William D. Besselieu

Shirley Garcia Frost
by Mrs. Phyllis Miller

TRIBUTE GIFTS
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THE CHILDREN’S HOME FOUNDATION, INC.
Karl M. Schmitz, III - Chair
Jeanne F. Mott - Treasurer
David A. Kennedy - Secretary
Sharon Alexander-Gold 
Sharon Docherty Danco
David Eischeid
Sellers Gauntt
Donald L. Mellow
Richard Stohler

THE CHILDREN’S HOME PROPERTIES, INC.
Chris Rinker - Chair 
Cheri M. O'Neil - Secretary
Merideth Newman - Treasurer
David A. Kennedy
Greg Albers

CHILDREN'S HOME NETWORK
Sharon Docherty Danco - Chair 
Mark Barrett - 1st Vice Chair
Liben Amedie - 2nd Vice Chair
Hope Dogali - Secretary 
Steve Nichols - Treasurer
Chris Rinker - Assistant Treasurer
Cheryl Adams
Greg Albers
Kalei McElroy Blair
Patty Bohannan
Karol K. Bullard
David Eischeid
David A. Kennedy
The Honorable Sandra L. Murman
Alison Newman
Merideth Newman
Cheri M. O'Neil
D.J. Rondeau
Karl M. Schmitz, III
Sean Strickler
Donna Turner
Kevin Walsh
The Honorable Samantha Ward

Irene K. Rickus, MS, LMHC 
– President/CEO 

Neika Berry
– Vice-President of Central 
Operations

Larry Cooper, MSW, LCSW
– Chief of Prevention & 
Intervention Services

Tami Gronseth, CPA, MBA
– Chief Financial Officer

Donna Krauser
– Chief of Out of Home Care

Frank Massaro 
– Chief of Development 

Douglas R. Bolin, MBA
– Director of Operations

Lisa Campbell, CPA
– Director of Fiscal Services

MaryEtta Clarkson
– Director of Kinship Central Florida

Ariana Drew, LMHC
 – Associate Residential Director of 
Clinical Services

Carol Hajdinak, MS, LCSW
 – Director of Community Counseling

Tosha Johnson
– SEEDS Program Director

Chalice Lusk
– Senior Director of Foster Care

Rahul N. Mehra, MD 
– Medical Director

Elaine Melkioty 
– Senior Supervisor for Healthy 
Families

Hannah Skillman, MS, BCBA
– Associate Residential Director of 
Campus Life

Christina Ward, LMHC
– Director of Kinship

MANAGEMENT STAFFBOARD OF DIRECTORS LOCATIONS AND CONTACT INFORMATION 

Major funding agencies that support Children’s Home Network

Children’s Home Network | Adolescents in 
Motherhood (AIM) | Kid's Village | Fostering Families
10909 Memorial Highway, Tampa, FL 33615 
Phone (813) 855-4435 | Fax (813) 855-8640

SEEDS
3450 Buschwood Park Dr. Suite 195, Tampa, FL 33618
Phone: (813) 901-3401 | Fax (813) 882-3689

Caregiver Support Services
5749 Westgate Drive, Orlando, Florida, 32855 
Phone: (888) 920-8761 | Fax (813) 882-3689
2921 South Orlando Drive, Suite 150, Sanford FL 32733 
Phone: (407) 688-9650
111 E Monument Ave, Kissimmee, Florida, 34741 
Phone: (888) 920-8761

Kinship Services
3450 Buschwood Park Dr. Suite 195, Tampa, FL 33618
Phone: (888) 920-8761
2200 Tall Pines Dr., Suite 120, Largo, FL 33771
Phone: (888) 920-8761 | Fax: (727) 781-8729

Pinellas Support Team
2200 Tall Pines Dr., Suite 120, Largo, FL 33771
Phone: (727) 785-2762 | Fax: (727) 781-8729

Healthy Families
1109 Marbella Plaza Drive, Tampa, FL 33619
Phone: (813) 901-3401
3450 Buschwood Park Dr. Suite 195, Tampa, FL 33618
Phone: (813) 901- 3401 


